
General Membership Meeting 
Tuesday February 9th, 2021 9:30am  

Zoom - online 
 
Welcome – Kristen Morris 
• Call to order 9:31am 
 
Treasurer’s Budget Update - Alison Meyer 
• 20k back in the classroom to date (4k approved to be paid out, 

also) 
• We still have 23k to spend 
 
Faculty Grant Update - Kristen Morris 
• All requests this year have been granted, we are very thankful 

to have been able to do this during this difficult year. 
 
Faculty Honor Roll - Brittany Rustman 
• The spring Show the Love fundraiser has started off strong, and 

we are very happy with your responses. Thank You. 
• Today and tomorrow the first round of gold cards is being 

delivered to the teachers. You can let us know what you’d like to 
say to thank teachers and we have student volunteers writing 
those out and delivering for us (to earn service hours). 

 
PTSA Update - Clara Gough 



• Our willingness to serve forms are out there. If you are 
interested in any position please fill out the form. We are 
accepting until March 31st 

• Spring break is coming up. Our teacher appreciation committee 
is sending out “Happy Spring Break” goodies to our teachers 

• We had Ms. Mosley give an overview of Profferfish last week 
during out coffee talk. Her “how to” is out on the social streams 

• Our next coffee talk is March 31st and the subject will be Bright 
Futures, AP, Staff Cuts and other legislative rumors. Teresa 
Potter will be giving an overview. 

• Our last meeting is at the end of April 
 
PHS Update - Johnny Bush 
• Thank you for everything you do. Thank you Teresa and Mindy 

for all you do to keep us all up with the legislature 
• We have some exciting times around here! Our numbers are 

down, and we haven’t had a case in almost a week. Teachers 
are getting vaccinated and we are all excited about that. 

• Re: Athletes using e-learning during the season/competitions. 
Moving back and forth has to be approved by the administration, 
you can not just announce that you are changing to e-learning 
on a daily basis.  

• Our students have a lot of leeway with FTE, 2,235 is our 
projected enrollment number. In the computer we have 2,480, 
and we will need to push back to keep kids on campus next 
year. 

• We have a major focus on mental health at school. Reach out if 
you have any questions concerns or needs, and we will do our 
best to help. 

• We have new CDC guidelines about meetings and gatherings, 
so we may be able to get an in person meeting planned before 
the end of the school year. 



• Please stay up with Canvas for updates and communication 
• All of our sports and extracurriculars are going on, and our 

students are doing an amazing job. 
• Graduation information is out. PHS slot is May 25th at 4pm with 

a 25% capacity of the fairgrounds arena is currently what we are 
planning. 

• Enjoy spring break, thank you so much for being a part of our 
school, and everything you do to support PHS! 

 
Adjournment – 10:35am 
 
Presentation – Mindy Taylor & Teresa Potter 

• Legislative updates and The Digital Divide and the 
homework gap. A PowerPoint will be posted to share the 
details discussed. 

 
Attendance: 41 

Next Academic Foundation General meeting April 13th 
 


